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Four central blessed families are living in the Chapayevsky district of Yekaterinburg. We have been 

carrying out projects for two years; as a result, several previously married couples received the Blessing 

and 14 persons received the pre-Blessing with Holy Wine. We try to actively participate in significant 

events and initiate them ourselves. God gives many opportunities to create an environment for 

witnessing. 

On March 9, while I was drinking coffee and playing the guitar in Moscow, my beautiful wife and a 

brother from our quartet were playing the main roles at the celebration of Maslenitsa (Shrovetide) in 

our area. A lot of locals came, among whom were the leaders of the school, the library, a deputy and 

many good friends. Folk festivals with games and dances went very well. 



 

Our next steps are a series of psychological consultations in the library on the theme “Influence of 

Family Relations on the Child’s Behavior and Health,” a celebration in the village on May 9, and holding a 

Family Festival on July 8 on the day of family, love and loyalty. 

 


